












































peoplepeople and conditions can be controlled.

There are substantial amounts of public money going into the private health
sector, as well as into the public sector, yet there is a lack of inf ormation
about what it is spent on and who receives the benefits. Because the public has a
right to know how its resources are being spent, the accounting systems of both
public funders and public and private recipients need greater clarity.

Acceptability

It is a measure of the control professionals have of general health services that
there is no statutory requirement for independent review of processes in public
hospitals. The Patients' Rights Movement has campaigned for those in hospital
care to be told more of what is proposed to be done to them, so that they can make
more informed choices. One result of this has been the practice, in many
hospitals, of giving patients a statement of their rights upon admission.

Much recent comment on the acceptability of various treatments has come from women
who themselves, and in their roles as mothers, are major users of health services.
The debate over acceptable practice in maternity care has already been referred
to. This is a f ield of practice where women's questioning of such routines as
episiotomies has led to changes. Signif icant questions remain, however,
especially those relating to the use of technology in the birth process and the
womanos right to have control over what happens during that process.

The differences in rates of hospitalisation between Maori and non-Maori groups are
alarming, particularly for the very young and for young adults. In relation to
infant health, public attention has f ocused on infant mortality rates (the
incidence of deaths) rather than on inf ant morbidity rates (the incidence of
sickness). The former tends to show a convergence of Maori and non-Maori rates
which is not the case with morbidity, as indicated by hospital admissions.

The discrepancy between Maori and non-Maori rates of infant hospitalisation is not
a new phenomenon. Given the persistence of the trend, there is a surprising lack
of available information that explores contributory factors. The material that is
available tends to explore differences in rates and effects of particular clinical
conditions rather than the social, economic and environmental circumstances
surrounding them.

Clearly New Zealand has a major problem in the field of infant health, especially
Maori infant health. It is diff icult to explain the differences in admission
rates without more information on the incidence of particular disorders in the
total population. Genetic factors may account for some of the differing health
outcomes. It has, for instance, been suggested that Maori people have a
genetically-based susceptibility to respiratory disorders (Mackay, 1985). This is,
however, unlikely to be a sufficient explanation. Lifestyle factors, arising from
the social and economic conditions and the physical environments in which children
live, are important (SMG, 1985; Pomare, 1980; MacKay, 1985). There are also
problems arising from inequitable access to medical services, and the
appropriateness of medical services vis-a-vis Maori cultural attitudes.

The Health Department has responded to issues of infant mortality and morbidity by
targeting resources through its "priority area" health teams. These groups work
in areas of social and economic disadvantage to encourage preventive health
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The rates of admission f or alcohol-related disorders and the af f ective psychoses
increase with age until people become elderly (over 65 years). The rates of
admission for alcohol disorders increase because they are "chronic relapsing
disorders", which often necessitate readmission af ter an initial discharge. And
the rates for the affective psychoses increase because they are late in onset by
comparison with the other main causes of admission.

The above conditions are less significant among the elderly (people aged over 65
years) as causes of f irst admission. For this age group, it has been estimated
that at least one in every 20 people aged 65 years or more and one in every 5 aged
80 years or more suffers from some form of senile dementia of a moderate or
severe nature (Todd and Haines, 1983). Not surprisingly, then, more than half the
elderly people admitted to psychiatric institutions are admitted f or senile
disorders, and over 900/o of these people are aged 7 5 years or more.

Though elderly people are most commonly admitted to psychiatric institutions for
senile disorders, many of the elderly who are resident in institutions have been
there for many years and were admitted when younger because of chronic conditions
such as schizophrenia, not for senile disorders. With changed treatment regimes,
especially medication, and changed attitudes towards keeping people with chronic
disorders in institutions, fewer people are now admitted for such conditions on a
long-term basis. Thus the numbers of elderly long-stay patients admitted when
young, for chronic conditions, can be expected to decline in future years. This
will result in an increase in the proportion of those f irst admitted at an older
age for senile and pre-senile disorders.

Since 1977, the a'vera9e length of stay before discharge, for all conditions and in
all psychiatric institutions, has decreased significantly: from 161 days in 1977
to 116 days in 1984. Length of stay in psychiatric hospitals is, however, about
five times longer than the 25-day ayerage stay in psychiatric units.

Reasons for admission are closely related to sex, as well as age. Males and
females tend to be admitted to psychiatric institutions for generally dif f erent
reasons and at quite different rates. Overall, women are admitted at a lower rate
than men (39 per 10,000 women compared with 44 per 10,000 men). Infogram 3.5 shows
that women are a little less likely than men to be admitted for schizophrenic
conditions and much less likely than men to be admitted for alcohol dependence and
abuse. Women are, however, admitted at a greater rate than men f or neurotic
depression and other depressive conditions, and for affective psychoses.

To some extent this general pattern of differences in rates by sex for particular
disorders reflects differences in lifestyle. For example, the isolation of women
in suburban environments with their young children has been cited as a major
causative factor leading to depressive disorders and in particular, post-natal
depression (Mental Health Foundation of New Zealand 1983). Sex-role stereotyping
may also be an important factor leading to women being diagnosed as depressive or
neurotic. Research indicates, for instance, that health professionals might label
a woman depressive rather than diagnose her as having an alcohol-related problem
(Howden-Chapman, 1984).

While the general principle of men being admitted more often than women is true
within both Maori and non-Maori ethnic groups, Maori women are more likely overall
to be admitted to psychiatric institutions than either non-Maori men or women
(Infogram 3.2). This f act suggests that although sex roles do inf luence
psychiatric admissions, as does age, other factors also affect the risk or chance
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